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Poetry 
 

On Thursday, Year 
6 enjoyed a 
fantastic ‘Poetry 
Slam’ day with 
visiting poet, Spoz. 
We did lots of 
work on rhythm 
and rhyme and 
enjoyed writing 
our own poems 
before performing 
them to the rest of 
the class. One of 
our teams was 
then chosen to go 
on and represent 
St Peter’s at the 
Ledbury Poetry 
Festival Poetry 
Slam Final in July! 
Mrs H Makins 
 

 

Multiskills Wednesday 21st May 
 

St Peter’s Primary School buzzed with excitement as Year 3 and Year 4 pupils took part in a fun-

filled Multiskills event. The activity-packed day was designed to encourage teamwork, coordination, 

and physical confidence through a series of engaging sporting challenges. 

Children rotated around a variety of stations, each focusing on different fundamental movement skills 

such as jumping, balancing, throwing, catching, and agility-based tasks. From relay races and 

obstacle courses to ball control and target games, the event catered to all abilities and encouraged 

every child to take part and give their best effort. It was fantastic to see the children working together, 

supporting one another, and having so much fun being active. Events like this are not just about 

physical fitness—they help build confidence and a strong sense of community among our students. 

The Multiskills day was a brilliant example of how sport and movement can be both educational and 

enjoyable, continuing to promote healthy lifestyles and teamwork across the school. The Multiskills 

Event Brings Energy and Team Spirit to St Peter’s Primary School! Miss R Jinks 

 

Climate Workshop  
 

On Wednesday, a project called 'Hands Up for the Planet' 
came into Year 5 to work with the children on issues 
surrounding climate change. They  
created their own news report  
about the pros and cons of  
renewable energy. They looked at  
how in Malawi they have been  
making clay stoves to reduce their  
emissions and the children had a  
go at making  
their own  
mini stove.  
It was a very  
informative  
day which  
was enjoyed  
by all!  
Mrs S Smith  
 
 



 
 

 

  

Awards:  

 Pupil of the Week Book Worm 

Nursery Sapphire Whole Class 

Reception Ella Fabio 

Year 1 Liam Jackson 

Year 2 Felix Flo 

Year 3 Logan B Juan 

Year 4 Alfie Harry C 

Year 5 Aleisha Harper 

Year 6 Bella Josh & Jess 

 

Attendance:   
 

Attendance this week is 94.3%    
           

A reminder that if your child is well enough to attend school, please send them as it is 

vital they attend school as regularly as possible. If your child has been off school with 

a sickness bug, they need to be 48 hours clear before they return.   

Absences must be reported daily either via message through the MCAS app, 

emailing gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk or calling the school on 01885 

483237.  
 
 

Highest Class attendance this week goes to:        

YEAR 1 

 

Molly (Y3) 

Olivia (Y6) 

Amber (Y6) 

 

 

Polite Reminder: 

Jewellery and Make-up 

is not allowed. Pupils are 

not allowed to wear nail 

polish or false nails. 

Pupils may wear a watch 

(with no sound effects, 

cameras or games) and 

may wear one pair of 

small, stud earrings 

which must be worn in 

the lower ear lobe. All 

studs must be removed 

for PE by the pupil or 

taken out at home. Studs 

earrings that cannot be 

removed by the pupil for 

PE lessons need to be 

covered with a plaster or 

tape supplied from 

home. Please note, staff 

are not allowed to 

remove earrings. If your 

child is planning to have 

their ear(s) pierced, 

please could this be 

done at the beginning of 

the Summer holiday. 

Mrs H Yarnold 

 

 Golden Trophy 

Last weekend was great, competing in the Golden 

Trophy! All the teams performed incredibly well, with 

our friendly squad showcasing fantastic teamwork 

and skill. Our boys’ team played valiantly, reaching 

the semi-finals but were ultimately knocked out by 

one of our wonderful trust schools, who went on to 

win. The girls, however, triumphed by winning the 

cup in a thrilling final! Congratulations to everyone 

involved; you truly represented St Peter's with 

exceptional manners, respect, and sportsmanship! 

Well done, teams! Mr L Hollywell 

 
 

 

 Goodbye and Good luck 

Today we say goodbye to Mrs Makins 

who will begin her maternity leave; she is 

certainly ready to put her feet up for a 

little while before baby number 2 arrives.  

We wish The Makins Family all the very 

best for the arrival of a new baby. Little 

Hattie is going to be a fabulous big sister!   

mailto:gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk


 
 

 

 

 

  

Dates for your diary: 

May  

26th-30th  Half Term Holiday 

June  

2nd Summer Term 2 begins 

5th School Nursing Team to deliver ‘Puberty Talk’ to Year 5 and 6  

9th-13th  Expressive Arts Week  

13th Bromyard Scarecrow Festival, 7.00pm – Year 3 and 4  

18th Water Workshop – Year 3 

19th-20th  Year 5 Transition Day(s) at QE High School – details to follow 

July  

1st Poetry Slam Finals at John Masefield School – Year 6 

2nd Summer School Games – invited children 

2nd-4th  Year 6 Transition Day(s) at QE High School – details to follow 

9th Great Athletes – sponsored event in school  

10th Sports Day - Nursery 

11th Sports Day – Reception – Year 6 

14th School Reports to be sent out to parents 

15th  Summer Gala, 2.00pm and 6.00pm performance 

16th Nursery and Reception Graduation Assembly – to be confirmed 

16th Year 6 Treat Day 

17th Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Awards Assembly 9.30am – details to follow 

18th  End of year 2024-2025 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Please come to school dressed in your Forest School 

clothes, with your outdoor boots or wellies in a carrier bag. 

YEAR 2  
TUESDAY 

Sun Cream Policy: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hot School Lunches 

The Black Pepper menu refreshes on Saturday 24th May. Please don’t forget to order  

your child’s meal for the summer term 

Thank you https://www.blackpepperlunches.com/BP-default.php 

 

We recommend that parents apply ‘all day’ sun cream to their children before school on summer 
days. We strongly request that sun cream is not sent in to school for children to apply themselves: it 
is our experience that this is an unsatisfactory arrangement leading to cream not being properly 
applied and other health and safety concerns. 
 
School staff are not normally at liberty to apply sun cream to children.  In exceptional circumstances, 
where it is not possible (e.g. due to special needs) for a child to use ‘all day’ cream, parents are 

requested to contact the school to make special arrangements. 
 
The warm weather means lots of outside opportunities in school so please make  
sure your child has sun lotion on, wears a sun hat and brings in a water bottle. 
 

https://www.blackpepperlunches.com/BP-default.php


 
 

   

 

 

Monday 
Year 4 wear kit to school 

Year 5 bring kit to school to change 

Wednesday 
Reception wear kit to school 

Year 2 wear kit to school 

Thursday 
Year 3 wear kit to school (NEW) 

Year 1 wear kit to school 

Friday Year 6 bring kit to school to change (NEW) 

 

 

 

 

When children come in to school dressed 

in their PE kit it allows for more time to be 

used for physical activity rather than time 

taken up changing. 

 

 

 
 

After School Clubs:   
 

News after school clubs available to book now via MCAS. 
 

Day Activity 
Year 

Group 
Led By Time 

Monday Colouring 1, 2, 3 Miss E Boddice 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Monday Lego 2, 3 Mrs E Smith 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Monday Tag Rugby 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 Miss R Jinks 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Tuesday Gardening 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 Mrs K Miles 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Tuesday 
Summer 

Sports 
R, 1 

Mrs S Smith/ 

Miss Z Jay 
3.15pm-4.15pm 

Wednesday 

Art Club 

with Mrs 

Rocca 

See separate flyer,  

For Year 3, 4, 5, 6, £10 per child for 6 weeks,  

limited to 12 children,  

payment in advance via MCAS only 

Thursday Football 3, 4, 5, 6  Mr L Hollywell 3.15pm-4.15pm 

Thursday Rounders 3, 4, 5, 6 Miss R Jinks 3.15pm-4.15pm 

 

 

Bob Marley 

/reggae music 

Breakfast Club and After School Provision:  
 

Breakfast Club: 

7:30am - 8:45am   £3.50 per child  

Breakfast served from  

7.30am-8.15am  

After School Club: 

3:30pm - 4:30pm   £5.00 per child 

4:30pm - 5:30pm   £2.00 per child 

5:30pm - 6.00pm   £1.00 per child 

MAD Show – Bromyard 

 

The show is structured so that children can enjoy activities such as 

wild play at Green Trees or arts and crafts at the Primary School 

stands, then try making their lunch at Kids Kitchen. Older offspring 

might prefer more action with the various sports available or test their 

analytical skills dissecting owl pellets on the CLAN stand!  

Meanwhile, adults have a choice of involving themselves in 

discussions about 'Bromyard on Frome' and 'Bromyard Ring' (led by 

Ellie Chowns MP) in the 'Towards 2050' pavilion.  

The whole family can come together again for the Family Challenge 

quiz at 12.30. There will also be Quiz clues to research from the 

showground map. 

The potentially expensive option would be to check out the 12 

electric/hybrid cars on display! 

 

 

 



 
 

 


